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A message from Mr. Spondyl

Fall is here! It seems the weather has finally changed and it is starting to 
get cooler. Please make sure the students have warmer clothes and jackets 
for recess. Fall is a busy time of year for us as we have many events such as  
picture retakes, parent-teacher conferences, and the end of the first 
grading period. Please make sure you look for emails and handouts that are 
being sent home with information on all of our events. Thanks for a great 
start to the school year and please contact the office with questions. 

Mr. Spondyl 

School contact information

330-823-7586 (fax-330-823-7465)

y_spondyl@marlingtonlocal.org

r_caruso@marlingtonlocal.org

t_johnson@marlingtonlocal.org

SCHOOL HOURS

8:40 am - 2:55 pm - Tardy Bell 8:40am

Students arriving after 8:40 will be marked absent. 

ABSENT 

When your child is Absent or Late, you no longer need to call them off, 
please wait and use the automated text message you will receive @ 9:30 
am.  If your child has a Doctor appointment ; a return to school note can 
be obtained from their Doctor’s office and that will be used to medically 
excuse them for their absence. If you don’t respond to the automated 
message, you must write a note for Auditing purposes!

“Every Minute, Every Moment, Every Memory”



Calendar of events:

NOVEMBER

5- Picture retakes

7 & 12 - Conferences 3:30pm - 7:30pm (by Appointment)

11 - No School for Students 

25 - Mobile Dentist

27 - 29 - Thanksgiving break (No School)

DECEMBER

2 - No School

6 - HOT POTS NIGHT 5:30 - 8:30pm

23 - 31 Christmas break

JANUARY

1 - 3 No School

Dynamite Dukes for November

Mrs. Holzer's class- Aubree Andrie and Wyatt Linder

Ms. Rovnak's class- Anna Reinsel  & Graham Heacock

Mrs. Gerber's class- Ellie Marlowe

Mrs. C. Miller’s class- Reddick Indorf

Ms. Spalding's class- Yunona Kushnirova

Mrs. Woods class - Aubree Adams



November Students of the Month

3rd grade

Mrs. Bowser's Student of the Month is Mila Bowman. She is a kind and 
caring girl and works well with others. Mila is a leader by her quiet and 
capable actions. She values her education and works hard to learn new 
things. Mila's smile helps others feel better. Great Job Mila!!

Mrs. Miller's Student of the Month is Grace Brink. Grace is incredibly kind, 
generous, and respectful. She is always thinking of others. Grace also 
comes to class prepared and has a strong work ethic. Keep up the good 
work!

4th grade

Ms. Cully’s Student of the Month is Makiah Thomas. Makiah is always a 
shining example of our DUKE pride expectations. She makes great choices 
and shows integrity in all situations. She is a wonderful, kind friend to her 
classmates. Thank you for being such a great student, Makiah!

Mrs. Wilson’s student of the Month is Hunter Kinser. Hunter is a helpful 
student with a positive attitude. He always tries his best, and does a great 
job in class.



5th grade

The student of the month for Mrs. Craig's class this month is Averey Yoder. 
Averey is a hard worker that gives her best effort in class each day. She is 
always pushing herself to be a stronger student every day, and participates 
and engages in class to demonstrate her growth. Averey has a kind heart 
that shines through in her interactions with others, and the way she cares 
for the people around her. Thank you for being a Duke worth following, 
Averey! 

Jaxson Miller is Mr. Bailey's Student of the Month. In school, Jaxson tries 
to follow the rules. He enjoys Math, it is his favorite subject. Outside of 
school, Jaxson enjoys playing basketball and baseball. Way to go, Jaxson!

Mrs Craig’s Kiwanis student for November is Caleb Lumley. Caleb has been 
selected because of his work ethic and consistent desire to help others in 
the classroom. He is always taking care of the classroom at the end of the 
day, and is a kind friend as he ensures his peers have everything they need 
to be sucessful. Caleb is leading by example and has proven that he is a 
Duke worth following. 

STEAM CLUB
NO CLUB
Week of November 25
Week of December 23
Week of December 30
Week of February 10
STEAM night April 24
Last week of STEAM May 25



Once again our Student Council will be collecting New, 
Unopened and Unwrapped Toys for Tots thru December 11. 
Toys can be dropped off in either of the boxes in the main 
hallway. Thanks for donating!




